Rt Hon Theresa May MP Home Secretary 2 Marsham Street London, SW1P 4DF

4 May 2016

MOPAC03052016-23157

Dear Home Secretary

The tri-service review of the Joint Emergency Services Interoperability Principles.

I write with regard to the joint report published by Her Majesty's Inspectorate of Constabulary in April 2016 concerning the Joint Emergency Services Interoperability Principles.

The Report highlights a useful model for the development of joint working, looking as it does at doctrine, training, testing and evaluating, learning and culture, from which MOPAC will continue to draw and learn. Although, as the Report notes the model does have some practical limitations, it will doubtless offer a useful framework as the organisations come increasingly together. In addition, the recent legislative changes will no doubt support this strategic direction of travel.

This has been an area of considerable interest and activity to date and I am confident that this will remain an important area of focus for the new Mayor.

Yours sincerely,

Helen Bailey

Chief Operating Officer, Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime

CC: PCC@hmic.gsi.gov.uk